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Editorial 
 
Dear IEJEE Readers, 
 
It is a great pleasure for us to present this issue of International Electronic Journal of Elementary 
Education (IEJEE). Educational challenges have become a part of our modern life – as parents, as 
decision makers and as educational researchers. Fortunately, they are not only challenges, but also 
interesting. To add a new perspective and new knowledge to the educational field also gives 
pleasure, and it is a good reason to be proud of as researcher. 
 
In this issue of IEJEE, we present twelve articles from seven different countries representing three 
continents. As editorial team of IEJEE, we want to thank all of those researchers who submitted 
their papers to our journal. We also want to express our thanks to all of the peer-reviewers. Their 
contribution ensure high quality research publications. 
 
As editorial team of IEJEE, we express our gratefulness to our technical staff. 
 
We wish a happy new year to all of our contributors and readers. 
 
On behalf of IEJEE editorial team 
 
Dr. Kamil Özerk, Dr. Gökhan Özsoy, Dr. Hayriye Gül Kuruyer, Dr. Turan Temur 


